Southern Sierra Fat Tire Association (SSFTA)

Board/Advisory Team Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2010
Board Members present:  Eddie Gonzalez, Brad DeWitt, Alan Yama, Kari Fabrizio, Courtland Keith

Advisory Team members present:  Jim McWhorter, Tim Strem, Deanne Renting, Randy Roberts, Bob Sughrue, Melissa Hoyt
Members/Guests present:  Kevin Fabrizio, David Goon, Ramon Jacquez, Miguel Berger, Lisa Wade, Michael Wade, Val Vanderpool, Ryan Goodwin
1.
Opening/ Roll Call (by sign in)/ Minutes

       
1.1
Introductions and Welcome

President Eddie Gonzalez welcomed everyone.  He especially thanked Val Vanderpool and Ryan Goodwin from Bionicon for being present.  Happy birthday wishes were given to Michael on his 15th birthday today.  Nineteen people were present.
1.2
March Minute Approval
The minutes from the March 9, 2010 meeting were distributed prior to the meeting.  No changes were recommended.  Tim Strem moved to approve the minutes.  Courtland seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.
2.
Reports
 
2.1   
SSFTA General Report
Eddie Gonzalez reported that weekly rides have been averaging 5-10 riders. Mark Bledsoe organized a successful ride to the Fernandez trail, approximately 1 ½ hours east of McKittrick.  Darren from San Luis Obispo came out and lead the ride with 13 participants.  James Pass posted a video of the ride on the SSFTA website.  Eddie will plan additional out-of-town rides, and will rank the rides as beginner/intermediate/advanced so people know what level of riding to expect.  Kevin Fabrizio will post that night lights are no longer needed on weekly rides.
2.2
Treasurer’s Report
Alan Yama reported that he is finally receiving statements from the bank.  SSFTA currently has $4610.90 as of 3/31.  Alan is meeting on Wednesday with Brad DeWitt’s contact regarding taxes.  Since SSFTA is a non-profit, filing has to be done by May.  This contact is agreeing to donate her time/expertise to file SSFTA’s taxes in exchange for a SSFTA membership.  The club agreed to give her a SSFTA hat as well. 
       
2.3  
Membership Report
Melissa Hoyt reported that there are 67 current members (54 single and 13 family) as of 4/13/10.  Brandon Hill is a new member, and Melissa and Tim Hoyt now have a family membership. 
       
2.4   
Trail Maintenance Report

Tim Strem is currently not out riding due to his injury, but Eddie Gonzalez reported that Toad’s needs work, and Sand Canyon has a lot of tumbleweeds.  Deanne reported that the Kern Canyon trail is also in need of some work.  Eddie and Kevin Fabrizio volunteered to organize a couple of trail maintenance days.  

2.5
Fundraising Report

Kari Fabrizio reported that 67 pint glasses and a hat were sold at the Keyesville race, for a total of $690. Kari thanked Val Vanderpool for supporting SSFTA by offering customers free beer with the purchase of either a SSFTA or Keyesville race pint glass.   
3.
Old Business
3.1 Keyesville Race:  Outcomes  
Val Vanderpool reported that there were 330 racers this year, a 25% growth over last year.  No major problems occurred and she has received mostly positive feedback overall.  Some issues will need to be resolved for next year, such as servicing the portable bathrooms, and clarifying the criteria/rules for specific races, such as the single-speed race.  The number of categories should be streamlined.  Ryan Goodwin expressed appreciation for SSFTA’s volunteer efforts, stating that the race couldn’t have been put on without that help   Val then presented SSFTA with a $1250.00 donation from Bionicon.  Paul, the Bionicon dealer in Kernville, has decided to give the Keyesville race to Chris Brayman with the Kernville Bike Park, a local non-profit association.  This has not yet been formalized, and Bionicon still plans to be involved.  Ryan stated that since it costs more to run the race as a for-profit organization (no donations were given), it makes more sense for a nonprofit to run it.  
4. New Business
4.1 Membership Coordinator change
Melissa is stepping down as membership coordinator due to family needs and Deanne Renting has agreed to take her place.  Melissa helped grow the membership from 20 to 80 starting in October 2008, with a slight decline recently to 67.  Melissa thanked SSFTA for the opportunity to volunteer with the club and the club thanked her for all her efforts.
4.2 SSFTA presence at April/May events

Eddie Gonzalez stated that on 4/25/10 there will be a health fair at Central Park in support of the Amgen Tour of CA.  Half of the event will be dedicated to health services and the other half for biking.  Bike Bakersfield, Ride Fast Crew, and Kern Wheelman will be there as well as SSFTA.  Kari will develop a SSFTA flyer to hand out.  Lisa Wade offered to help Eddie run the booth.  The 5/1/10 downtown criterium event will take place and James and Deanne will help Eddie run the SSFTA booth there.  The 5/2/10 bike swap meet will take place at Yokuts Park and Kevin and Kari volunteered to take the SSFTA tent there.

4.3 Spring/Summer SSFTA BBQ

The club agreed to host a Spring BBQ/pot luck on 5/22/10.  Eddie will reserve a spot at Hart Park with a ride planned at 2:00 and dinner at 4:00.
4.4 Kernville Bike Park
Jim McWhorter reported that the Kern River Bike Park organization is working to get their permit to have a pump track, bmx track, and skills course in Kernville.  On 4/22 at 7:00 p.m. there will be a hearing here in Bakersfield for this and members are encouraged to attend and support this effort.  There will also be a fundraiser at the Odd Fellows Hall in Kernville on 4/24, Jim stated that Chris has been working hard on this effort and suggested that SSFTA also consider donating money.
5.
Announcements

5.1    Public Comments
5.1.1
Miguel Berger announced that there will be a Ride of Silence coming up and he will send Kevin information to post on the website.
5.1.2 Deanne Renting suggested that SSFTA plan another Mammoth trip.  The club agreed to plan the weekend trip starting on Thursday 8/26 and Eddie will book the large condo again, which cost individuals $68.00 per person for the weekend last year.  Bringing food helped reduce costs last year as well.
5.1.3 Deanne Renting will organize the SSFTA Mt. Pinos camping trip for July 31st.
5.1.4 Michael Wade wants to plan a SSFTA ride to Camp Nelson by Porterville.  July 10th may be a good weekend.

5.1.5 Courtland announced that there will be a MTBR on 6/25-6/27 in Downiville with a mountain bike festival.  Anyone who wants to carpool can contact him.
5.1.6 Bob Sughrue and Lisa Wade will be adding a beginner ride on Thursdays at 6:00 p.m.  Bob will also move the Sunday beginner rides to Saturday mornings when the Saturday intermediate ride time changes to mornings this summer.

5.1.7 David Goon announced that the mountain bike dvd “Follow Me” is now available at Sniders.

5.2    
May meeting date:  5-11-10 
5.3
May agenda items:  

Eddie Gonzalez reported that the board decided to dedicate the May meeting to discussing the mission/goals of SSFTA.  Members will be given the opportunity to share their opinions on the purpose of SSFTA and how SSFTA should focus its time/efforts/money.  The board will then consider these suggestions and make decisions regarding the direction of the club.
6.
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
